
 

 

COUNTY WEED UPDATE AND SPRAYING NOTICE 
 

     McCook County Landowners now is the time to take action to control weeds.  Thistles are 
actively growing and now is a good time to be spraying for them.  All weeds are growing fast and 
fast-growing weeds are easier to kill.  If you have any questions feel free to contact me, Brian 
Havard (605) 471-9711. 
       The spraying of McCook County road ditches will soon be under way.  The county crew 
does not spray on either side of the road by occupied farm places.  If there are other places you do 
NOT want sprayed, please let the McCook County Highway Dept. know at 605-425-2731. 
     In these cases and by farm places the control of noxious weeds in the county road ditches is 
the responsibility of the landowners. 
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